
 

 

 

Record of Proceedings – June 10, 2024 

Washington Township Trustees, Warren County, Ohio  
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Scott Hagemeyer. With Trustees Jason Fisher and 

Dale Settlemyre, Fiscal Officer Sharon Coffman, and Road Supervisor Allen Stanforth present. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

 

The minutes of May 27 where mailed to the Trustees prior to the meeting for review. Warrants 12315 

through 12319 totaling $3,353.56 were presented for approval.   

 

A motion was made by Mr. Fisher to approve the minutes for the May 27, 2024 regular meeting, Mr. 

Settlemyre seconded. Hagemeyer, aye; Fisher, aye; Settlemyre, aye. Motion passed. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Settlemyre and seconded by Mr. Fisher to pay the bills as presented. 

Hagemeyer, aye; Fisher, aye; Settlemyre aye. Motion passed. 

 

Present for the meeting were: Tim Books, Lisa Bergman, and Deputy Asencio (Warren County Sherriff’s 

Department). 

 

FROM THE FLOOR:   

 

• Lisa Bergman of 1046 Settlemyre Road requested that the Township try to get the speed limit 

lowered on Settlemyre Road or have more presence from the Sherriff’s Department. Deputy Asencio 

from the Warren County Sherriff’s Office was present and stated that we can ask for more coverage 

and he suggested that residents call in to the Sherriff’s Department when they notice someone 

speeding. He also spoke about possibly setting up a Speed Trailer to display speeds and record them. 

Ms. Bergman stated that she would turn the cameras that are on her barn toward the road. 

 

ROADS REPORT:   Nothing new 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 

• Mr. Fisher stated that Adam Nice at the Warren County Prosecutor’s Office has not had time to 

review the drafted maintenance agreement for Fisher Road 

 

• Mr. Fisher has not heard anything new on the speed study for Middleboro Road from SR 350 and SR 

22/3. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

• Mr. Hagemeyer stated that the next CWJFD meeting will be held on Thursday June13, 2024.  

 

• Ms. Coffman received an email from Tabitha Ryan from Warren County Engineer’s Office asking if 

the Township had any different/alternate road signs.  The Trustees said we do not. Ms. Coffman will 

email Tabitha and let her know. 

 



 

• A motion was made by Mr. Settlemyre and seconded by Mr. Fisher to adjourn the meeting at 7:21 

PM. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   ___________________________________                                                ___________________________ 

   Scott Hagemeyer                              Sharon Coffman 

   Trustee President        Fiscal Officer 


